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SILENCE – EXAMS IN PROGRESS 
As exams are now underway, can students please avoid the front of the school if at all 
possible. If you have to pass the Assembly Hall, Library and various other rooms being 
used for exams please do so quietly.  Thank you. 
Mr Biddick 
 
THANK YOU 
The English department would like to thank all students for helping us keep the corridors 
peaceful and quiet, last Wednesday and Thursday, so those sitting exams were not 
disturbed. Everyone reacted with maturity and kindness to support their fellow students. 
We are very grateful. 
The English department 
 
S3 GEOGRAPHY TRIP 
We are running an S3 Geography Trip across 4 dates in May into Edinburgh City Centre. 
Pupils will be out the full day. Below, there is a list of pupils going on each date.  
A reminder for pupils attending to make sure they have returned their permission slip and 
if they need another, come and collect one from Geography.  Any questions, please come 
and see either Miss Tavakoli or Mr Johnstone.  
Miss Tavakoli 
 
PENICUIK BAKE OFF 3 
Get the chance to take part in the third and final round of the Penicuik Bake Off for a 
chance to win Excellence and Participation Points for your house as well as fundraise! 
This will be held in the Home Ec department on Wednesday 25 May after school till 5pm.  
You have until Wednesday 25 May to pair up with a member of staff from the same house. 
This excludes the participants and winning teachers of the last two Bake Off rounds as 
winners from all rounds will all be competing in the Bake Off finale! 

 Miss Galloway [Liddell] 
 Mrs McGovern [Clerk Maxwell] 
 Miss McKay [Clerk Maxwell] 
 Miss Wilson [Clerk Maxwell] 
 Mr Garvey [Liddell] 
 Miss Ewing [Liddell] 
 Miss Campbell [Clerk Maxwell] 

There is a limited space of 20 pairs on a first come first serve basis. You will bake a 
surprise on the day which will be judged by the House Captains and staff members. All 
baked products will be sold at the bake sale on Thursday 26 May at break time in the link 
corridor.   Please sign up with Ms Gungui in the Home Ec department - thank you! 
House Captains 
 
S1-S3 MIDLOTHIAN ATHLETICS 

Can all pupils selected for the Midlothian Athletics Championship at Dalkeith on 24 May 
please attend a meeting at morning break in the PE classroom this Thursday 19 
May. Please also return permission forms to Mr Hunter ASAP. 
Mr Hunter 
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RAG BAG 
Our next fund raising Rag Bag collection will be on Monday 30 May so please start 
gathering your unwanted clothes/shoes/belts/bags, etc.  We will let you know in a future 
newsletter when to bring your donations in.  Thank you. 
Mrs MacFadyen 
 
FREE BUS TRAVEL AGE 16-21 YEARS 
Pupils aged between 16 and 21 and already have an active NEC or Young Scot NEC 
issued prior to applications opening on 10 January 2022, can download free bus travel 
onto their existing card using the Transport Scot Pass Collect app. This app will allow you 
to add Free Bus Travel to your Young Scot National Entitlement Card yourself. 
Information on how to download and use the app can be found on the school website. 
Scottish Government 
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